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RESPONSES TO SUBSTANTIAL AND RELEVANT QUESTIONS RECEIVED FROM 

SHAREHOLDERS FOR THE 26 JUNE 2020 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  

 
The Board of Directors of Koyo International Limited (“Company”) and together with its 
subsidiaries, collectively known as the “Group”) refers to the publishing of its annual general 
meeting related documents on the SGXNET on 15 April 2020 and 11 June 2020. As at 2pm on 
22 June 2020, the Company has received the following questions from shareholders and the 
Company wishes to provide its responses: 
 
Questions Received from Shareholders: 
  
Q1. How is the COVID-19 situation affecting the Company’s operations? 
 
A. Although the provision of services in relation to facilities management by the Company is 

being classified as part of “essential services”, the circuit breaker measures implemented 
since 7 April 2020 to date have resulted the in Group’s operations being scaled down, 
including its projects being put on hold. Stringent health and safety distancing measures 
imposed by the relevant authorities had also affected the construction sector, which has 
also reduced the Group’s productivity.   
 
Since the onset of the COVID-19 pandemic in Singapore, the Group has also 
implemented preventive measures including but not limited to regular temperature 
taking, safe distancing measures, surgical mask are made readily available to 
employees and employees are required to work from home insofar as practicable. 
 
The Group has resumed its operations after lifting of the circuit breaker measures but is 
still subject to compliance with stringent measures. 

 
Q2. Do you have any dormitory workers impacted by the coronavirus? 
 
A.  One of the Group’s dormitory worker had been infected with the COVID-19 disease. The 

related dormitory had been isolated at the time and the worker had since been declared 
free of the virus and is in good health. The Group continues its proactive efforts by 
working closely with the government agencies and continues to keep in close contact 
with all employees to monitor their health, safety and well-being.  
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This announcement has been prepared by the Company and its contents have been reviewed by the 
Company’s sponsor, PrimePartners Corporate Finance Pte. Ltd. (the “Sponsor”) in accordance with Rules 
226(2)(b) and 753(2) of the Singapore Exchange Securities Trading Limited (the “SGX-ST”) Listing 
Manual Section B: Rules of Catalist. 

 
This announcement has not been examined or approved by the SGX-ST.  The SGX-ST assumes no 
responsibility for the contents of this announcement, including the correctness of any of the statements or 
opinions made or reports contained in this announcement. 

 
The contact person for the Sponsor is Ms. Gillian Goh, Director, Head of Continuing Sponsorship (Mailing 
Address: 16 Collyer Quay, #10-00, Income at Raffles Singapore 049318 and E-mail: 
sponsorship@ppcf.com.sg). 

 


